
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 30 JUNE 2008


EX.148/08
REVIEW OF CORPORATE IMPROVEMENT PLAN 2007/2010



(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter

The Head of Policy and Performance reported (PPP 61/08) on the review of Carlisle City Council's Corporate Improvement Plan which had been produced in 2007.  She informed Members that the report reviewed progress on 'Cleaner, Greener and Safer', 'Learning City', the corporate health of the organisation, satisfaction with the Council overall and with Council services  although progress on Carlisle Renaissance was to be the subject of a further more detailed report. 

She reminded Members that the Corporate Improvement Plan was a key policy document for the Council which included a number of priorities that reflected the most important aspects to the local communities and which would promote well-being and quality of life in the Council's area.  She added that the review of the Plan, a copy of which had been circulated as an appendix to the report, highlighted the progress which had been made during the last year and considered changes in the internal and external environment which might influence future priorities.    

The Head of Policy and Performance added that the review of the Corporate Plan would need to consider how the Council could fulfil its Community Leadership role and bring together local partners to develop more responsive, local services that mattered most to local people, as detailed in the Local Government and Public Involvement in Health Act, 2007 and would also need to be aligned with and support the delivery of the Community Plan for Carlisle and the new Local Area Agreement for Cumbria.  The Head of Policy and Performance added that the plan was being reviewed alongside the Medium Term Financial Plan, Capital Strategy and Asset Management Plan as a means of linking the priorities of the Council to the allocation of resources.

The Leader welcomed the report as an important step in the Council taking stock of the work which had been carried out and he looked forward to working with the Overview and Scrutiny Committees to review the Council's Improvement Plan.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Executive endorse the review of the Plan and refer the review to Community, Corporate Resources and Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committees for consultation.

Reasons for Decision

1.
To note progress with the priorities of the Council as set out in the Corporate Improvement Plan and to consider the major factors that will impact on future priorities and spending plans of the Council.

2.
To ensure that the review of the Plan results in a useful planning and delivery tool that assists the Council to achieve improvements in services that matter most to local people.







